

2-9-1965

Student Association Council Meeting Minutes, 02-09-1965

Student Association

Follow this and additional works at: <https://scholarworks.harding.edu/stu-association>

Recommended Citation

Student Association. (1965). Student Association Council Meeting Minutes, 02-09-1965. Retrieved from <https://scholarworks.harding.edu/stu-association/213>

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Archives and Special Collections at Scholar Works at Harding. It has been accepted for inclusion in Student Association by an authorized administrator of Scholar Works at Harding. For more information, please contact scholarworks@harding.edu.



S.A. MINUTES

February 9, 1965

The weekly S.A. meeting was held at Dr. Gilliam's home, after the council had enjoyed a delicious dinner prepared by Mrs. Gilliam.

The meeting opened with a devotional.

Dave welcomed Carolyn Medearis, the new freshman women's representative, as a part of the council.

The minutes of last week's meeting were approved.

There were no outside reports so Dave began immediately with the Emerald Room project. The opening date has been changed to Sunday night February 21, since the new curtains will not be completed until that time. The FM speakers have been ordered and the games, card tables, and chairs are already here. The supervision will be done by the S.A. council and cabinet during the opening week. Dave said that plans were in progress to have a meeting with all club presidents Wednesday night, February 10, after church. At this time the supervision plans will be discussed with them and also an appeal will be made for voluntary contributions of club project money to help pay for other furniture to be placed in the new lounge. Dave next pointed out other needs pertinent to the project: signs telling whether or not the room will be open a certain night, sign telling which social club is in charge for the week, and most importantly, one person is needed who will carry the responsibility of seeing that the room is properly supervised at all times. Dave asked the council to please submit their suggestions for such a reliable person. Finally, Dave said that the BISON will run an announcing and a feature article on the project.

Dave reported that he had talked to Dr. Moore about our lyceum series. Dr. Moore was very receptive to the council's recommendation to have a student on the selection committee. Dave said that Dr. Benson also agreed, therefore, he would proceed by appointing a student to be on the lyceum selection committee. The council named suggestions. (Dwayne pointed out, however, that this was not a sure solution to the initial problem of poor lyceum programs.)

Jim reported that a volunteer collection would be taken Wednesday in chapel to pay for broadcasting the away ball games. The details concerning this were discussed in last week's meeting.

Dave asked the council to handⁱⁿ their written statements concerning our goals for the rules clarification project.

Dave passed around an example of the form letter that Bro. Dykes has sent out to high school students about the Youth Forum, March 5 and 6.

Dave reminded the council that we had earlier discussed having a club officer's workshop during the second semester. He asked us to think it over and be ready to make a decision at next week's meeting.

Dave read portions of a letter from Dharnarat Yohngvanichjet, who wanted to know if the library hours could be extended and also suggested the the periodical room should be used more advantageously by the students. Dave commented that the administrarion and library staff have declined a previous recommendation to have additional library hours. Further discussion by the council was postponed.

Richard Hughes is chairman of the following committee--Dwayne Van Rheenen, Terry Smith, Doris Bush, Faye Bush, Ken O'Neal, and Pat Hile--which has been selected to meet with Dr. Gerganus about the poster and lyric contest on mission work.

Hollis said that some of the dorms needed an additional telephone.
Other council members agreed.

Since Doris has a class conflict this semester with the regular meeting time of the council, the time will be change to 6:30 on Tuesday evenings.

The meeting was adjourned.